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School Uniform shop donation to the school 
This year Pauline McMenamin has been organising a second hand uniform shop to open at P&C 
and School events. This has been a joint initiative between the P&C and our Student Leadership 
Team. The students have worked at the stalls, supporting the community and helping to recycle our 
uniforms.  
 
Last Tuesday the students presented our P&C President Matt and myself with the cheque. The 
$6724 will be added to the Year 6 farewell gift money from 2019 funds to upgrade the speakers in 
the school hall, increasing the capability for sound to be projected during events like Presentation 
Day and Performing Arts Night.  
 
With the 2018 Year 6 farewell money we have purchased an upgraded PA system that will help 
project our groups such as choirs when performing outside. The hope is to use this system at the 
upcoming Carols Night (7 December). Thank you to Nick Middleton, one of our parents who is 
helping with this purchase.  A big Thank You to Pauline and her supportive team.  
 
Parent/Carer helper’s morning tea 
On Tuesday we had our annual Parent Helper’s Morning Tea. At this morning tea the staff thank all 
our parent/carers who have helped in classrooms and the school across the year as well as our 
Scripture and Ethics teachers. Another big THANK YOU to these people. A school needs community 
support to run effectively and your contribution is greatly appreciated!  
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End of the Year staff changes 
As mentioned in the previous newsletter we have some new staff joining us in 2020. We also say 
good bye to some of our current staff. Alana Toombes has been given a job at the new school 
‘Smalls Road’ opening in North Ryde in 2020. Sam Newman is taking on a new career challenge 
outside of teaching in 2020. Both Alana and Sam have worked hard to improve the learning 
outcomes for the children of MPS – we wish them well in their future endeavours! 
 
Invoice Reminder 
Thank you to all our parents who have paid their invoices in full and on time in 2019. Excursions and 
activities are picked by the teachers to help supplement and extend a rich learning program. On time 
invoice payment is greatly appreciated as it allows Mowbray Public School to continue to provide 
those extra activities to all students. I would ask all parents who still have outstanding costs for 2019 
to please pay promptly. 
 
P&C Contribution 
The last of the P&C funds have been spent for 2019. The details of the Cozmo Robot and OSMO 
kits are in this newsletter. Thank you to all those who have generously contributed.  
 
P&C 
The P&C are advertising for a new secretary – it is an exciting role that is greatly supported by the 
P&C team. If you are looking for a way to contribute to the school that is outside school hours, this 
is the job for you! If you are interested or would like more information, please contact the P&C via 
email executive@mowbraypandc.org.au The time commitment would be attending two P&C 
meetings per term.  
 
P&C Spending for 2020 
The P&C are keen to hear the parent/carer community ideas for spending funds in the short and 
long term. In this newsletter there is information about submitting your ideas for P&C spending to 
improve Mowbray.   
 
 
CAROLINE ALFORD 
PRINCIPAL 
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P&C Spending Ideas 2020 

 

Do you like to spend money?  

As you plan what presents to buy for the holiday celebrations, how about planning what you would 

like to see bought for our kids at school?  Every year, the P&C raise money (including voluntary 

contributions) to contribute towards extra support for the school, and school community activities.   

P&C monies in 2019 have funded additional teacher’s aide time, Microsoft MakeCode program for 

students to learn basic coding skills, LEGO robotics kits, Year 6 farewell celebration, Mother’s and 

Father’s Day breakfasts, school planting and garden beds, and more! 

What ideas would you like to see implemented with P&C funds in 2020?  Perhaps a school Lego 

club?  Another outdoor COLA for more shade?  Additional computers?  Funding for a new school 

community event?  We would love to hear your ideas! All you need to do is: 

1. Write a brief description of your idea (max. 2 paragraphs) 

2. Do some preliminary research on costs, equipment or providers to implement (if needed) 

3. Send this to the P&C at executive@mowbraypandc.org.au and present your idea at a P&C 

meeting  

4. Help with the implementation or purchasing (super important this one and essential for your 

idea to be accepted!)  

So get those holiday thinking caps on and flood us with amazing ideas on how to make Mowbray 

Public School an even better place for our kids in 2020. 

 

 

OFFICE NEWS 
 

OUTSTANDING TERM ACCOUNTS:  If you have any outstanding fees for 2019 please can you 

settle them before the end of term through POP. 

 
KINDERGARTEN 2020:  If there are any siblings who have not enrolled for Kindergarten next year, 
please could you complete an Enrolment form and bring to the office with all the supporting 
documentation. Enrolment forms are available from the school office or on the school website  
https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  The office is open from 8.30am to 3.30pm and if you need to contact the school 

please do so during those hours.  When contacting the office about your child by email please ensure 

that you state your child’s name and class so the matter can be dealt with quickly and forwarded to 

the correct person, if necessary. 

 

 

 
SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 

mailto:executive@mowbraypandc.org.au
https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
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TERM 4 – DATES TO REMEMBER  

            
WEEK 8 

Wednesday 4 December Years 3 & 4 – Just Like You 
incursion 

Thursday 5 December Year 6 Mini Fete – 11.30-12.50pm 

Friday 6 December String Group Auditions – 9-3pm 

Saturday 7 December Carols 2019 P&C Event - 3.30pm 
to 7.30pm 

 
 
 
WEEK 9 

Tuesday 10 December Presentation Day Assembly for 
Years 1 & 2 - 9.30-11am 
 
Presentation Day Assembly for 
Kindergarten – 2-3pm 
 

Wednesday 11 December Presentation Day Assembly for 
Years 3 & 4 – 9.30-11am 
 
Presentation Day Assembly for 
Years 5 & 6 – 11.45-12.45pm 
 

Thursday 12 December Year 6 Farewell – 5pm-9pm in 
School Hall 

 
 
 
WEEK 10 

Monday 16 December K-6 Fun Days for all stages 

Tuesday 17 December Talent Quest – 11.30-12.50pm in 
School Hall. Parents welcome 

Wednesday 18 December Year 6 Final Assembly for Whole 
School – 2pm-3pm  

 

 

Gold Awards  
for all K-6 students will be handed out 
during the final week of Term in the 
Classrooms: 

KS Scarlett B, Coby C, Auko S 

KF Dylan K, Ari Z, Eaden B 

KT Benjamin T 

KL Aadya G, Emma S, William A, Theodore S 

1/2L Kaitlyn L 

1BH Sara K 

2B Sophie T 

2F Sophie T 

3B Polly H 

3E Natasha Z 

3H Brayden J 

4E Mohak B 

6K Abbi Mc 

 

 
Banners  
for any K-6 students will be handed out at 
the Year 6 Final Assembly: 
 

3B Jemima T, Jessica W 

3H Zavier V, Isabel B 

3E Maisie C, Hriday S 

4E Jeremy F 

6WV Ella Mc 

6K Abbi Mc 
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SRC FUNDRAISING 

This year the SRC have been busy! We have met on a fortnightly basis and discussed topics such as 

fundraising initiatives, leadership skills and suggestions of how we can continue to make Mowbray a 

fantastic school. This has allowed student voices to be heard and issues/ideas discussed with 

equality. 

Our favourite experiences included meeting new people, supporting meaningful causes, and learning 

how to plan for events and manage difficult situations. 

We have developed our leadership skills and our mentoring skills. We feel proud of the work that we 

have committed to this year. We can’t wait for more SRC to come through to share this experience.  

Sincerely, 

2019, Stage 3 Leaders 

 

Semester 2 2019 Fundraising 

 

Breast Cancer RSPCA Royal Flying 
Doctor Service 

 

Sponsor Child 

 

 
$660 

 
$707.75 

 
$468.40 

 
 

An average of 
$200 per week 

(throughout 
Term 1 and 

Term 4) 
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A huge thank-you to our wonderful parent volunteers in the library this 

year. A special thank-you to Jenny D, Sheyne L, Vanessa B, Silvia W, 

Mark Q, Shirley, Kirstin V, Mary-Rose D, Ambika J and Sharon. 

We are so appreciative of all your help and support.  

 

 

 

 

 

Premier Reading Challenge (PRC) Certificates  

All K-2 students participated in the challenge this year through the library program. Many 3-6 

students participated as an optional challenge. There were many students who received gold 

certificates this year after four years of participating. Well done! Five students in Year 6 will be 

receiving platinum certificates after 7 years participation! Congratulations to platinum awardees: 

Mimi, Elin, Tal, Eloise and Jodie! What an awesome achievement! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy reading adventures over the holidays. 

From Mrs D. Duveck-Steele, Mrs S. Kapp & Mrs J. Neil-Smith – Library Team 
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Stage 2 Maker Space participants have been tinkering with 

STEM kits, coding, deconstructing laptops to recreate new 

objects and Lego Master Builder challenges. Students delved 

into the magical world of Harry Potter to design and make a 

device to lift Harry and his friends to safety. It was interesting to 

see how many students used pulley systems and elevators to 

solve the problem!                                                            
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